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A regular meeting of Bloomsburg Town Council was held Monday, May 23, 2011, beginning 
at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers, Town Hall, 301 East Second Street, Bloomsburg, PA.  
Present were Mayor Daniel Knorr, presiding; Council Members Paul Kinney, Sylvia Costa, 
Kathy Shepperson, W. Carey Howell and William Kreisher; Town Administrator Carol Mas 
and Solicitor Jack Mihalik.   Absent was Council Member Diane Levan. 
 
PROCLAMATION – RELAY FOR LIFE DAY 
 
Mayor Knorr proclaimed June 10-11, 2011 as Relay for Life Day in the Town of Bloomsburg 
and presented the Proclamation to Patti Zwalkuski and Norma and Charles Shultz. 
 
MAYOR’S UPDATE 
 
Mayor Knorr announced upcoming meetings; informed Council of the planned technology 
walk through; thanked all the volunteers who helped with the toddler park; showed the No 
Place for Hate sign and distributed PennDOT’s position on the traffic control message 
board. 
 
APPROVAL OF MAY 9, 2011 COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
 
On a motion by P. Kinney, seconded K. Shepperson and voted on unanimously, Council 
approved the May 9, 2011 Council meeting minutes without any additions for corrections. 
 
APPROVAL OF ADVERTISING TOWN ADMINISTRATOR/SECRETARY-TREASURER POSITION 
 
On a motion by P. Kinney, seconded C. Howell and voted on unanimously, Council approved 
advertising for the position of Town Administrator/Secretary-Treasurer in several media 
outlets. 
 
APPROVAL OF HIRING PART-TIME TEMPORARY SEASONAL REGULATED RENTAL HOUSING 
INSPECTOR 
 
On a motion by C. Howell, seconded by D. Knorr and voted on unanimously, Council 
approved hiring John Evert as a part-time temporary seasonal regulated rental housing 
inspector at a rate of $10.71 per hour. 
 
APPROVAL OF PAYMENT OF INVOICE FROM PETERS CONSULTANTS, INC. FROM CDBG 
PROGRAM 
 
On a motion by P. Kinney, seconded by S. Costa and voted on unanimously, Council 
approved payment to Peters Consultants, Inc. in the amount of $2,212.45 from the CDBG 
Program for construction administration services related to the Phase IV Main Street 
Lighting Project. 
 
APPROVAL OF ACCEPTING TRANSPORTATION ENHANCEMENT GRANT 
 
On a motion by S. Costa, seconded by C. Howell and voted on unanimously, Council 
approved accepting a Transportation Enhancement Grant in the amount of $368,000 for the 
Phase V Main Street Lighting Project. 
 
The meeting adjourned into Executive Session at 7:17pm to discuss an appeal of a Zoning 
Hearing Board decision with Solicitor Mihalik and police union negotiations.  The meeting 
reconvened at 7:41pm. 
 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:42pm. 
         
           CAROL L. MAS 
                      Town Administrator & Secretary 


